S.L.T. Minutes
Meeting Date: Thursday, January 27, 2022 | 3:00pm on Zoom
Attendance
Administration
Dr. King
Ms. Davis
UFT
Tucker Cornelia – SLT (Acting Chairperson)
Mr. McDonald
Ms. Reynolds
Ms. Denise Greenidge
Ms. Primus-King
DC 37
Warren Thomas
Parents
Giselle Jones
Carmen Diehl-Larach
Loma McDonald
Parent Coordinator
Robert Butler

3:21pm Meeting was called to order by Ms. Tucker. The minutes and actions items from the previous meeting were reviewed. 

R.Butler updated the team on the school uniform policy as well as the availability of uniforms at Ideal Uniform Store. Uniforms can now be independently purchased in person at the store or online at www.idealuniform.com/MS267. 

R. Butler also spoke about Senior Activities and Senior Photos taking place on Friday, February 18, 2022. Ms Davis will begin helping with Senior Activities.

The team discussed NYC ELA & MATH Exams. Dr. King gave a full explanation of Interims and Test Prep. Ms Tucker explained that the test are screened in advanced in order for the teachers to be able to teach the students more adequately. Interim Exams are administered via Google Classroom.

The team discussed Afterschool and Saturday Academy.
Ms. Davis explained that our Afterschool & Saturday Academy are for academic recovery. The program is designed to help students get back on track after the layoff of the Pandemic. Parent - Loma McDonald suggested that the students begin to encourage each other to attend the Afterschool and & Saturday Academy. Super Saturday was also discussed in this segment. Mr. Warren elaborated as a former student. Ms. Reynolds and Ms. Greenidge also gave insight on Super Saturday.

The team discussed Black History Month.
For Black History Month, Ms. Reynolds suggested that we present local Black History to our scholars. Highlighting the greatness of the people around them. Teachers, Community Leaders, etc.

The team discussed COVID Testing
Dr. King explained the protocols that are in place that have been handed down by the chancellor.
The team was informed that the staff receives take home test every Monday. The quarantine time for a positive result has been reduced from 10 days to 5 days. Persons are not required to re-test in order to return. While discussing this subject, Ms Tucker pointed out that our scholars have been very diligent in following the CDC guidelines.

The team discussed new strategies for recruitment of 5th graders for the 2022-2023 school year.

The team has two parent slots to be filled and will wait to hear from the P.T.A. on the parents that have been elected.

Ms. Tucker open the floor for Discussion.

The use of Pupil Path was suggested and Dr. Butler will investigate/ explore it further.

Dr. King closed out the meeting with final remarks.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:12pm
